The Voice of the Village

Hilbert, WI

March 2022
From the Village Board — Highlights from the Regular Board Meeting:
The Village Board approved the following:

The sale of a strip of land to the owner of Lot #13 in Village Meadows Subdivision to square off
the property to their neighbors to the west in the amount of $7,500 plus the buyer paying all
costs associated to complete the sale.

An operator license for Abigail Reimer.

The purchase of the Cluster Box Units (mailboxes) for Village Meadows Subdivision in the
amount of approximately $6,297.

To proceed with the infrastructure project for Phase Il of Village Meadows Subdivision.

The Restrictive Covenants for Village Meadows Subdivision, First Addition (Phase I1) as amended.
To adopt the fire chief job description as amended.

To hire Ken Geiser for the summer help position.

Resolution 2022-04 Reclassifying Reserve Funds.

Ordinance 2022-06 Amending Ordinance 1_07 Board Salaries.

Adding incentive for Public Works employees for completion of the Iron Removal Certification.
To replace the barn door in the clerk’s office with a solid door for more privacy during meetings.
To allow a resident to install a drain tile by the pond in Fochs Trails Subdivision at his own
expense.

To purchase a temperature monitor for the wastewater flow in the amount of $2,230.

The request to place wording in an ad to sell property to promote possible investment

incentives from the Village.
To purchase additional safety equipment for the Public Works Dept. in the amount of $804.40.

The Village received notice of the following:

Notice of receipt of the Quarterly Cable TV Franchise Fees in the amount of $1,743.30.
Report from the Wisconsin Dept. of Revenue — Current Year Final Major Class Comparison.
A letter from the Dept. of Administration regarding Desk Monitoring Audit for the grant
received.

Annual Spring Clean-Up

The Annual Spring Clean-Up for Village residents has been set for Saturday, April 30. The event will be
from 8 a.m. to 11 a.m. located at the gravel area across from the Community Center on 5% Street. More

information to follow as the event gets closer.




Fochs Trails Subdivision — 2" Addition

Fochs Trails Subdivision on the east side of the Village is expanding! Twelve additional
residential lots have been added and are available for sale. If you're looking to build a new
home, these lots are a great option to consider. If you are interested in purchasing one of these
lots or would like additional information, please contact Chris Bratz with Century 21 Ace Realty
at (920)418-3985.

Hazardous Waste Disposal Dates (APPOINTMENTS REQUIRED) 920-849-1442

Saturday, April 23, 2022, 9-11 a.m., Harrison Public Works Garage — W5298 Hwy 114

Friday, May 13, 2022, 9-11 a.m., Chilton Public Works Garage — 908 S. Maple St.

Saturday, June 11, 2022, 9-11 a.m., New Holstein Public Works Garage — 1319 Taft Ave.
Saturday, July 9, 2022, 9-11 a.m., Harrison Public Works Garage — W5298 Hwy 114

Friday, August 19, 2022, 9-11 a.m., Brillion Public Works — Gerry’s Way or near 638 W. Ryan St.

Electronic Waste Disposal Dates (NO APPOINTMENTS REQUIRED)

Wednesday, May 25, 2022, 1-5 p.m., Chilton Public Works Garage — 908 S. Maple St.
Wednesday, August 10, 2022, 1-5 p.m., Harrison Public Works Garage — W5298 Hwy 114

Next Regular Board Meeting: Tuesday, April 12, 2022 at 7 p.m.
Spring Election: Tuesday, April 5, 2022 from 7a.m. — 8 p.m. at the Village Clerk’s Office
Village of Hilbert Website: www.villageofhilbert.com
Village Clerk’s Office E-mail: hilbertclerk@villageofhilbert.com
Village Clerk’s Office Phone: (920) 853-3241




